Jome tipson the

new Aovursing act

Passage of the Housing Community Development
Act of 1974 last August raised a number of serious
questions in the offices of many mayors and planning
department heads across the nation. Just what do the feds
want us to do to receive our community development block
grant? How do community development planning and
comprehensive planning under 701 provisions relate? Who
should coordinate the preparation of the seemingly
massive application for community development funds?

Publication of proposed regulations to implement Title
I, Community Development Block Grants, in the
September 17 Federal Register did little to answer these
questions. Final regulations and application forms will not
be available immediately. Many local government
executives, particularly in smaller cities competing for
limited discretionary funds, are in limbo as they try to
gear up for one of the federal government’s biggest
giveaways.

Concern has focused around the community
development block grants portion of the act, due to the
large amount of funds to be distributed and the short time
allowed for preparing the necessary application material.
Applications will be accepted by HUD between January 2
and April 15. However, applications first must undergo up
to 45 days of review by A-95 review agencies before
submission to HUD. Consequently, applications should be
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in the hands of the A-95 agency by March 1 to assure
submission to HUD by April 15. That’s not much time to
prepare a three-year community development plan and a
one-year program and budget, a housing assistance plan,
and certifications of compliance with federal regulations
covering such areas as citizen participation, civil rights,
and environmental impact.

Cities and counties with sound planning programs have
no need to panic. Nearly all the data needed to support the
application for Title I funds will have been gathered
already as part of an existing comprehensive planning
program. Other local governments will simply have to
initiate planning.

All applicants for community development block
grants, though, will have to submit an application that
includes five documents specified by the legislation. (A
sixth, a performance report, will be required beginning
fiscal year 1976.) A HUD spokesman at the Chicago
regional briefing session reported that the actual
application form will be only three or four pages long.

The first component of the application is the three-year
community development plan summary. This plan must
identify ‘‘community development needs, demonstrate a
comprehensive strategy for meeting those needs, and
specify both short-term and long-term community
development objectives in accordance with areawide
development planning and national urban growth
policies.” Naturally, national urban growth policies have
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